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Michael Bell 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
W94-122 
Washington, DC 20590 
Submitted Via Email: ost.foia@dot.gov 
 
Restore Public Trust 
1875 Connecticut Ave NW 
Floor 10  
Washington, DC 20009 
 

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request 
 
Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, Restore Public Trust requests access to and copies of records demonstrating 
total costs reimbursed or paid directly by the Department of Transportation for any expenses associated with Secretary Elaine 
Chao’s travel between January 31, 2017, and the date on which this request is processed, including the following expenses and 
reimbursements: 
 

• Expenses associated with the travel of any staff or security detail 

• Cost of government transportation 

• Cost of individual airfare for government employees and their spouses 

• Lodging, meals and per diem payments 

• Rental vehicles 

• Overtime payments 

• Other reimbursable travel expenses 
 
If possible, I would prefer to receive this information electronically via e-mail at info@restorepublictrust.org. If you have 
questions or need additional information, please feel free to call me at 202-255-9759.  
 
Fee Waiver Request 
 
Restore Public Trust requests a waiver of fees because disclosure of the requested information is "in the public interest 
because it is likely to contribute significantly to public understanding" of government operations and is not "primarily in the 
commercial interest of the requester." The disclosure of the information sought under this request will document and reveal 
the operations of the federal government, including how public funds are spent and how officials conduct the public's 
business. 
 
This request is primarily and fundamentally for non-commercial purposes. As a project of a 501(c)(3) organization, Restore 
Public Trust does not have a commercial purpose and the release of the information requested is not in Restore Public Trust 
financial interest. Restore Public Trust will use the information gathered, and its analysis of it, to educate the public through 
reports, press releases, or other media. Restore Public Trust will also make materials it gathers available on its public website. 
 
Accordingly, Restore Public Trust qualifies for a fee waiver. 
 
Conclusion 
 
If my request is denied in whole or part, I ask that you justify all deletions by reference to specific exemptions of the act. 
Additionally, if any documents are withheld based on the Agency's interpretation of any exemption, Restore Public Trust 
requests that you provide an index of those documents as required under Vaughn v. Rosen, 484 F.2d 820 (D.C. Cir. 1973), 
cert. denied, 415 U.S. 977 (1974). Specifically, this Vaughn index should describe withheld documents with enough specificity 
to determine whether the material is exempt under the act and must describe each document or portion withheld. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
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Caroline Ciccone 
Executive Director, Restore Public Trust 
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